STUDENT GOVERNMENT BOARD

MINUTES

March 2, 2010

I.
ROLL CALL 

President Shull called the meeting of March 2, 2010 to order at 8:50 p.m. Board members Bombatch, Gau, LaRue, Paiewonsky, Petrone, Rezaeian, and Stieber were present. Board member Noorbaksh was excused. Committee Chairs: Academic Affairs – Zimmerman, Allocations – Grau, Elections – Wickenden, Environmental – Schroeder, Governmental Relations – Jennings, Judicial – Krzywonos, Public Relations – O’Leary, Traditions – Zidek were present

II.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES

The minutes of February 23, 2010 were approved.

III.
PRESIDENT’S REPORT 

President Shull reported that there will now be a time limit during allocations report for representatives to speak.  Erin Schaefer wanted to report that the 10A and 30C bus routes now have extended hours to help relieve the overflow for SafeRider.  There will be a public forum on March 5 at 11:00 a.m. in room 2700 of Posvar Hall for the Provost Search Committee.  Lastly, Student Government Board has been asked to sign a petition for the Safra Bill.

IV.
SUBMITTED AGENDA ITEMS

There were no Submitted Agenda Items.

V.
BOARD REPORTS


A.
Zachary Bombatch

Board members Bombatch and Paiewonsky worked with Traditions Committee Chair Zidek on some Pitt traditions they would like to submit for the summer and fall.  Also, Board member Bombatch continued his work with Pitt shuttle stops.  


B.
David Gau

Board member Gau reported on Pitt Make A Difference Day and the Committee Chair application is due this Friday in the Student Government Board Office.


C.
Phil LaRue

Board member LaRue reported on working with Environmental Chair Schroeder.  

D.
Ali Noorbaksh 

Board member Noorbaksh was excused from the meeting. 

E.
Laura Paiewonsky

Board member Paiewonsky reported on working with Board member Bombatch and one of her Board projects.

F.
David Petrone


Board member Petrone reported on a meeting with a representative from the University Media Services Center and obtaining approval to start the Digital Compass program.

G.
Sam Rezaeian

Board member Rezaeian reported on the Food Committee Task Force.

H.
Molly Stieber

Board member Stieber reported on Jump Books.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

A. ACADEMIC AFFAIRS COMMITTEE

Chair Zimmerman reported on any students interested in meeting with him should visit him during his office hours or set up an appointment.

B. ALLOCATIONS COMMITTEE

Allocations Committee reported that budgets are due Friday, March 5, 2010 and they will be reviewed March 19th through the 20th.  Any questions should be directed to the committee members.  They will also be in moratorium until March 22nd.

C. ELECTIONS COMMITTEE

The Elections Committee reported that they are currently seeking members for the committee for next year’s election.

D. ENVIRONMENTAL COMMITTEE

The Environmental Committee reported that they have developed a rating system for sustainability.

E. GOVERNMENTAL RELATIONS COMMITTEE

The Governmental Relations Committee reported on Pitt Day in Harrisburg which will take place Tuesday, March 23.  Sign up at Pittdayatharrisburg@gmail.com

F. JUDICIAL COMMITTEE

The Judicial Committee is welcoming any interested prospective committee members.

G. PUBLIC RELATIONS COMMITTEE

The Public Relations Committee reported that there is now a Facebook page for Student Government Board and can it be found on the SGB website.

H. TRADITIONS COMMITTEE

The Traditions Committee talked about reorganizing the “living Panther.”

VI.
NEW BUSINESS


Allocations Recommendations:


# 6247 American Chemical Society - $1,500.00


Allocations recommendation was to approve $985.60 and deny $514.40.


A motion was made to accept Allocation’s recommendation.


The motion was seconded.


The motion carried.


# 6259 Session: Middle East - $2,588.64


Allocations recommendation was to approve in full.


A motion was made to accept Allocation’s recommendation.


The motion was seconded.


The motion carried.


# 6262 Filipina Student Association- $5,152.22


Allocations recommendation was to approve $1,499.00 and deny $3,653.22.


A motion was made to accept Allocation’s recommendation.


The motion was seconded.


The motion carried.


# 6265 Men’s Water Polo - $1,253.04


Allocations recommendation was to deny in full.


A motion was made to accept Allocation’s recommendation.


The motion was seconded.


The motion carried.


# 6268 Women’s Club Gymnastics - $855.15


Allocations recommendation was to deny in full.


A motion was made to accept Allocation’s recommendation.


The motion was seconded.


The motion carried.


# 6273 Newman Oratory Club - $1,550.00


Allocations recommendation was to approve $1,530.00 and deny $20.00.


A motion was made to accept Allocation’s recommendation.


The motion was seconded.


The motion carried.


# 6275 Kappa Kappa Psi - $722.54


Allocations recommendation was to approve $124.50 and deny $598.04.


A motion was made to accept Allocation’s recommendation.


The motion was seconded.


The motion carried.


# 6278 Institute of Industrial Engineers - $522.40


Allocations recommendation was to deny in full.


A motion was made to accept Allocation’s recommendation.


The motion was seconded.


The motion carried.


# 6279 Rainbow Alliance - $1,678.00


Allocations recommendation was to approve $1,163.00 and deny $515.00


A motion was made to accept Allocation’s recommendation.


The motion did not carry


A motion was made to approve in full.


The motion was seconded.


The motion carried.


# 6280 Rainbow Alliance - $515.85


Allocations recommendation was to approve in full.


A motion was made to accept Allocation’s recommendation.


The motion was seconded.


The motion carried.


# 6282 Pitt Club Baseball - $1,580.04


A motion was made postpone the decision.


The motion was seconded.


The motion carried.


# 6285 Unite for Sight - $1,304.00


Allocations recommendation was to approve $1,006.00 and deny $298.00.


A motion was made to accept Allocation’s recommendation.


The motion was seconded.


The motion carried.


# 6286 Pitt French Club - $3,318.52


Allocations recommendation was to approve $484.00 and deny $2,834.52.


A motion was made to accept Allocation’s recommendation.


The motion was seconded.


The motion carried.


# 6291 Arnold Air Society - $1,986.60


Allocations recommendation was to deny in full.


A motion was made to accept Allocation’s recommendation.


The motion was seconded.


The motion carried.


# 6276 Black Action Society – $2,966.60


Allocations recommendation was to approve in full.


A motion was made to accept Allocation’s recommendation.


The motion was seconded.


The motion carried.


# 6281 Rainbow Alliance - $6,266.00


Allocations recommendation was to approve in full.


A motion was made to accept Allocation’s recommendation.


The motion was seconded.


The motion carried.


# 6287 Some of God’s Children – $738.92


A motion was made to postpone the decision.


The motion was seconded.


The motion carried.

VII.     UNFINISHED BUSINESS


# 6223 Ranger Challenge Club - $6,600.00


Allocations recommendation was to deny in full.


A motion was made to accept Allocation’s recommendation.


The motion was seconded.


The motion carried.


# 6252 Black Dance Workshop - $5,594.70


Allocations recommendation was to approve $2,194.50 and deny $3,400.20.


A motion was made to accept Allocation’s recommendation.


The motion did not carry.


A motion was made to deny in full.


The motion was seconded.


The motion carried

VIII.
OPEN FLOOR


Nila Devanath commented on SAFRA.  It is a bill that will decrease interest on student loans by cutting out the banks during student loans and work directly with the government.  She also announced that the final exam policy now states that a student will be able to reschedule exams if they have three or more scheduled during one day.  She also commented on helping add more stops on certain Pitt bus routes. 


Caryn Goldenberg announced that she is really happy with the Board meetings move into Nordy’s Place.


Kyle Wallace announced that the Career Fair was a large success and had a better turnout than expected.  Career Development has also launched student organization programming.  President Shull created a new resume on future links using the optimal resume program.


Board member LaRue expressed his views with regards to traveling extreme distances for conferences. 


Public Relations Chair announced that OCC credit is available for any students who wish to receive credit for attending the meeting.

IX.
PRESIDENT’S REMARKS

President Shull commented that students should try to be more understanding with the Student Government Board decisions. 

.


X.
ADJOURNMENT


There was a motion to adjourn the meeting.


The motion was seconded. 

 
The motion carried.


The meeting adjourned at 10:35 p.m.
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